



St. Simons Island Rotary Club

Board of Directors Meeting
5/8/2012 @ Bonefish
__________________________________________________________________

Present:  Mike Muldowney, Bill Warren, Bill Gussman, John Matthews, Linda Muir, Paige Faulk, Wally Forsythe, Te Turner

President Mike Muldowney called the meeting to order at 11:30, noting there were no guests present and made the following announcements: 

1.) The GSE Team from Turkey was here from Sunday April 30th to Wednesday morning, May 2nd. It was great that they could be with us for a meeting and 1st Tuesday. Their visit was memorable for both them and the club members. 
2.) The next big club event is Taps at Twilight on Monday, May 28. Marine Retired Major General Larry Taylor will be our speaker and we have a real flyover scheduled this year. There will no club meeting that Tuesday. 
3.) The District Conference is next week – May 18th to 20th. President Mike will be attending as well as John Matthews, Jim Bruce, Wally Forsythe and Clyde Taylor. We have been notified that our club will receive an award, but we do not know what the award is. 
4.) The June Board Meeting will be June 12th and will include the incoming Board members. 
5.) Our District Simplified Grant projects are moving forward.  The grand opening of the Imagination Room will be a week from tomorrow, May 16th.  The finishing touches are being done to the space which has had an amazing transformation.  The gardening project at St. Simons Elementary has had delays, noticibly due to not having received the right kind of soil. 
On a motion by Te Turner and seconded by John Matthews the Draft Minutes of the 4/10/12 board meeting were approved as circulated with one typographical correction.  Mr. Turner suggested we hold off on approving the draft minutes from the 1/10/12 meeting as notes from the meeting had been located and the minutes are being revised.
President Mike reviewed the financial statements.  It appears the International Fee payment was misclassified and placed in the District Fee line.  YTD we are showing a net income of $22,670 and have an operating account balance of $26,000, but a number of our charitable contributions have yet to be made.  Nevertheless, we will end the year with a positive balance.  A motion to approve the Financial Report was made by John Matthews, seconded by Bill Gussman and passed unanimously.
We have received a LOA request from Myra Albert for the period 5/1 to 12/31/2012 as she has had to return to Chicago.  A motion to approve her request made by Paige Faulk and seconded by Wally Forsythe passed unanimously.
Bill Warren presented a detailed report on the McGladrey fund-raising activities (copy attached).  After his presentation those present expressed their gratitude to Bill and Wally Forsythe and their committee for a job well-done.
President Mike reported that the club had received an unrestricted gift of $5000 from Bill Able and requested the board’s thoughts on how to use the money.  Several members expressed the opinion that if the gift could be used to help get the Scholarship Fund back in compliance with the tax codes for tax exempt entities, it would be a good use of the funds.  It was decided to get the answer to the question of what it will take to regain tax exempt status for the Fund and forward that information to the charitable gifts committee for their recommendation of how best to use the funds.  It was suggested that a thank you note be sent to Bill once we have determined how his gift will be used.
In follow-on to the board’s discussion of the Rotary Foundation at its last meeting, President Mike stated that it has been suggested that we make the Foundation contribution mandatory for all incoming members starting 7/1/12.  Several members voiced opposition to treating new members differently from existing members.  Some were of the opinion that we have not been doing a good enough job educating new and old members of the importance of the Foundation.  Rather than make it mandatory at this time, it was decided to make increased Foundation giving a focus area for the club over the next six to nine months.  This goal will be communicated to the membership at meetings and in the spray, a club meeting will be devoted to the Foundation and its activities, the orientation program will be modified to educate new members of the importance of Foundation contributions and the word “optional” will be removed from quarterly club invoices.
President Mike informed the Board that we have a number of new members who have red badges who are not progressing quickly enough toward obtaining their blue badges and that we need to move them along.  Linda Muir indicated that the Membership Committee is hoping to find someone to assume the role of membership retention coordinator.  That person, once found could head up the effort of working with the red badge members to get their blue badge requirements satisfied. 
A scheduled discussion of attendance issues was postponed until the next meeting scheduled for June 12th at Sea Palms.  The meeting was adjourned at 12:40.


Respectfully submitted,


Roy “Te” Turner


Assistant Secretary
